Stonebridge Homeowners Association Meeting
September 16, 2020 – 7 pm
Lunar Bowl
Present: Phil Leslie, President; Hugh Rathbun, Treasurer; Jon Mitchell, Vice President; Marc Edwards, Architectural Committee; Gary Hough; Viv Glenn-Hough (Secretary). 
Windy Stewart, Architectural Committee, was absent and excused.
Finances:
Hugh and Phil advised the following were the amounts in each of our bank accounts as of September 16, 2020:
· Checking $1,098.96
· Certificate of deposit: $20,546.44
· Savings: $4,014.52
· Country Club Bank $27,304.93

The board went over expenses paid out since our last meeting in July, 2020. Phil advised that our certificate of deposit has matured and we will need to select a new one.
Our HOA has 20 homeowners who are currently in arrears on their dues; 3 of those have liens filed on their property. The majority of these individuals are a year behind.
Complaints: 
We discussed several complaints the board has received about a rollback truck parked on a homeowner’s property. That truck has since been removed when we addressed it with the owner. We sent a letter to a resident who has peeling and missing paint on their house, asking them to have their house painted. We also addressed a complaint about a resident doing some construction work around her house without obtaining the appropriate business permit from the city of Blue Springs. Another resident had requested (and was approved) an extension to be added to his driveway and is obtaining the appropriate city permit. The Architectural Committee also approved paint colors for several homeowners who are painting their homes. A complaint was received about a homeowner who has a vehicle in their driveway with expired license plates that has been sitting there for some time. We will address this issue with that person. 
Old Business:
Phil advised that Dumpster Day went very well on August 8, and we had a large participation. Three dumpsters were filled.
Phil and Jon gave us an update on the shed that is will be set up in the pond common area. It has been ordered with gray and white trim and should be here within about 6-8 weeks. Rock is currently being put in for the floor. The shed will be locked, and we are looking into putting a solar light over the entrance. This shed will be used for all of the property and tools we use during various times of the year for holiday preparation, etc. We had been paying a monthly amount for a storage unit for a number of years until recently, when a board member kindly offered to store the supplies for us rent-free until we could get the shed completed.
Phil said he sent out a bid for 3 requests for lawn maintenance for 2021. We received 2 bids back, and both of those were from homeowners in our subdivision. One company gave us a complete, detailed bid with everything we asked for (J’s Law Enforcement). Eaton LLC was the other company who gave us a bid, but they didn’t give us a complete bid with a list of everything that we had requested. A motion was made, seconded and passed unanimously to hire J’s Law Enforcement for $5,100 for 2021. (Note: we had been using Sterling Industries, but we have had issues with them completing everything we asked for without needing to contact them several times this year.) We will continue with our current irrigation contractor, as they are the company who built our irrigation system and maintains it for us. 
There was also an update on replenishing rocks around the pond. We are waiting on cooler weather to add that rock, with Phil and Jon taking the lead and hopefully recruiting some volunteers from our HOA.
New Business:
Phil advised he contacted the city of Blue Springs to request a street overlay on NE Redbridge Ct and Stonebridge Ct due to the deterioration of the streets. The city has since repaved both streets. 
We have been checking into our By-Laws to make sure they currently reflect today’s standards regarding painting, new constructions, and other items. Parker Construction was the company who originally set up the By-Laws many years ago and they’ve not been updated since then. The board is going to go through them and see if anything needs to be updated and/or changed.
Next Meeting:
The next homeowners’ meeting is scheduled for Wednesday, December 9, 2020 at 7 pm at Lunar Bowl. This will be our annual homeowners’ meeting and pizza will be provided free for those attending. Election of new board officers will be held.
At the time these meeting notes are being compiled, Jackson County health law states we cannot have more than a certain percentage of attendees for any type of public meeting, based on the location of the venue. For Lunar Bowl, this number is 12. If these standards are still in effect on December 9, and we have more than 12 people who wish to attend the meeting, we will have to politely ask the 13th and 14th people, etc, to go back to their homes and log in on their computer or mobile device on Zoom, so they can attend the meeting virtually. We are very sorry for this inconvenience. (Zoom is an app that you can download via your computer or mobile device that allows teleconferencing.) This will be a first come/first serve type of thing for those attending.
Respectfully submitted,
Viv
Viv Glenn-Hough
Secretary
